


April 15,719

Wayne Ogle, President
and Members of the
Kenai Peninsula Boror~1 Assembly

Re: 2018-19-33 .
Dear President Ogle and Members,

[ strongly support funding for our school district. Contrary to the belief of some, our schools are
performing at grade level and ours are some of the best, if not in the state, then in the country. Look at
the colleges our graduating :  dents attend, they are the best in the nation, and our Peninsula students
qualify for those, easily.

At this time teachers are still working without a contract, there are no funds for any wage incre: s or
benefit increases. We know the medical benefits cost more each y i, which requires more funding for
the district. They are faced with substantial losses in state fundir~ and if that comes to pass, the
percent for the cap allowed will decrease which will be devastating.

On the Southern Peninsula we are facing the closure of two outstanding neighborhood schools, McNeil
and Chapman. These two schools have traditionally sent to Hon leaders and scholars. That loss
will be felt. And then to have to close the middle school and put those younger students with high
school students will also have a negative impact.

[ realize other areas of the borough are also looking at closures that are likewise wrenching. 1 also
realize we seniors who qualify for the $350,000 property tax exemption are contributing to the
substantial loss of income to the borough. 1 for one, would v come a slight increase in the mill levy
to cover supporting the school district. These students are our future, our Borough was formed to
support Education, among other things. Please support 2018-19-33 and 2019-027.

Thank you,

Sincerely,

Milli Martin
P.O. Box 2652



